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contractual rights to High Voltage or Low Voltage Transmission Facilities in

Pacific Gas and Electric Company’s Control Area prior to the ISO Operations

Date.

3.4 If any of the following entities becomes a Participating TO, its Service Area will

become part of the East Central Area: City of Anaheim Public Utility

Department, City of Riverside Public Utility Department, City of Azusa Light

and Water, City of Banning Electric, City of Colton, City of Pasadena Water

and Power Department, The Metropolitan Water District of Southern California

and City of Vernon or any other entity owning or having contractual rights to

High Voltage or Low Voltage Transmission Facilities in Southern California

Edison Company’s Control Area prior to the ISO Operations Date.

3.5 If the California Department of Water Resources becomes a Participating TO,

its High Voltage Transmission Revenue Requirements associated with High

Voltage Transmission Facilities in the Northern Area would become part of the

High Voltage Transmission Revenue Requirement for the Northern Area while

the remainder would be included in the East Central Area.

3.6 If the City of Burbank Public Service Department (Burbank) and/or the City of

Glendale Public Service Department (Glendale) become Participating TOs

after or at the same time as the Los Angeles Department of Water and Power

becomes a Participating TO, then the Service Area of Burbank and/or

Glendale would become part of the West Central Area.  Otherwise, if Burbank

or Glendale becomes a Participating TO, prior to Los Angeles, its Service Area

will become part of the East Central Area.  Once either Burbank or Glendale

are part of the East Central Area, they will not move to the West Central Area

if such area is established.

3.7 If the Imperial Irrigation District or an entity outside the State of California

should apply to become a Participating TO, the ISO Governing Board will

review the reasonableness of integrating the entity into one of the existing

TAC Areas.  If the entity cannot be integrated without the potential for




